
Up to $50,000 
ROBBERY OF A USPS LETTER CARRIER 

The U.S. Postal Inspection Service is offering a reward of up to $50,000 for information leading to the arrest 
and conviction of the suspect in an armed robbery and separate attempted armed robbery of United States 

Postal Service (USPS) letter carriers. 

The incidents occurred on January 31, 2023, at approximately 2:00 p.m., in the vicinity of 1758 N. New 
England Avenue, Chicago, IL 60707, and on January 17, 2023, at approximately 1:00 p.m., in the vicinity of 

1752 N. Sayre Avenue, Chicago, IL 60707, respectively.  

On January 31, 2023, the suspect fled in a small white SUV with a Florida license plate. On January 17, 2023, 
the suspect fled in a white four-door sedan. The suspect is described as follows: 

Black male, dark brown complexion, approximately 5’10”-6’0” tall, 160-180lbs, wearing thick black eyeglasses, 
dark puffy jacket, grey hooded sweatshirt, black slippers, and black or black and red pajama pants. 

The suspect should be considered armed and dangerous. 

 TAKE NO ACTION TO APPREHEND THIS PERSON YOURSELF 

If you have any information about this incident, please contact the 
U.S. Postal Inspection Service at 1-877-876-2455 (say “Law Enforcement”) 

Reference Case No. 3964682-ROBB 
All information will be kept strictly confidential. 




